D R A F T

Friends of the Fern Ridge Library

Minutes of the Quarterly Board/Member Meeting  

July 24, 2021 
 Via Zoom
Call to Order:  10:03 by President Pat Baron

Attendance and introductions: Pat Baron (President), Karen Andersen (Vice President), Sharon Dowling (Treasurer), Kathleen Kistler (Secretary), Laura Blankenship (Library Liaison), 
Absent: Elizabeth Elliott (Membership Chair)
Review Agenda: There were no additions to the agenda. 
Minutes of Jan. 16, 2021 meeting - Unanimously approved (M/S Anderson/Dowling)
Correspondence:  None.
President’s Remarks
· Sharon and Pat filed 2 required reports with the state and Sharon filed our income tax return with the IRS.
· Pat thanked Nora for posting Friend’s activities and information on social media.

Financial – Sharon Dowling
Current financial statement – for approval
· The report submitted with the agenda does not show deposits made in July so we have a little more money than appears in the report. 
· Vicki Soudry and Jon Paxton have been successful selling vintage and collectible books on eBay, getting more than we would for them from a regular booksale. We don’t yet have a summary of their proceeds so they are not included in the financial statement. 

· Pat suggested waiting until our Fall meeting to decide how much FOL money to grant to the library. The library has not yet identified a specific project they would use the money for and we will have a better idea of what we can afford after our upcoming book sales.
· (M/S Anderson/Baron) to approve the Treasurer’s Report as submitted. Unanimously approved.
Reports & Continuing Business

Library – Laura Blankenship
· The library no longer requires masks and social distancing, leaving staff and patrons to make these decisions for themselves.  
· Furniture is being moved from back rooms into the main library space providing greater comfort for patrons. 
· The conference room is now open for future FOL and other meetings (capacity approximately 13). 
· The Konnie room is not yet ready for public use. Activities have been held in the parking lot. There may be a program held in the room in August if it is ready. 
· The Summer Reading program has been successful with more signups than expected. 
· Staff training events are resuming as staff and volunteers return. Volunteers have been especially helpful with shelving… freeing up staff for other work. 
· In order to allow some extended hours – though not as many as in the past – a new part time (15 hrs./wk.) clerk is being hired. 
· The $10,000 from the AARP grant for improving the front grounds has now been received. It requires the work to be completed by the end of December. The library has set aside a similar amount of funds for the project.

Library Board – FOL does not have a formal representative to the Library Board

right now. However, Pat reported that they have elected Erik Carlstrom as Chair and Jerri Moore as Vice Chair. Other members have rejoined the Board. 
Library Foundation– Pat Baron
· The Annual Newsletter will come out in early September. 
· Writers & Wine will be held Sunday, October 3rd, at the library. It will be a smaller event this year. Wine and hors d’oeuvres will be catered by Broadway Grill. The guest author will be Seth Kantner. His book is titled, A Thousand Trails Home: Living with Caribou.
· New bookmarks explaining the different roles of the Library, Library Board, FOL, Library Foundation, Volunteers, etc.) are now available at the library.

Book Sale – Pat Baron
· The July 17th sale went well. Proceeds were approximately $300 with 100 people attending. About half of them came in the first 2 hours of the sale.
· The sale previously planned for August 21st will be cancelled and we will focus instead on back-to-school with the everyday book stand adding, perhaps, an extra cart with kids’ non-fiction books in late August. Sales are planned for Sept. 11 at the Harvest Festival and the middle of October if the Konnie Room is open then. 
· Planning for National Friends of Libraries week is underway. Green cards (used last year) and book marks could be used as inserts to promote the FOL. Food for the event will probably be pre-packaged. Karen will research some options. Laura asked whether the FOL would like to be responsible for the program event on October 21st . Pat shared what she has learned of the history of the Library and FOL and how both grew out of pride in the library and the community. A program about this history, perhaps offered as a panel presentation, might be very suitable. Karen and Elizabeth are in charge of National FOL week. Note: This is FOL 30th anniversary year.

Membership – Elizabeth Elliott
· A list of current members was prepared by Elizabeth Elliott and distributed with the agenda. There are two more renewed members.
· One benefit of being a Friends member is the “fine-free privilege.” The library is currently “fine free” for everyone but is considering reinstituting fines for late DVDs. 
Scholarship – Pat Baron

Six $500 scholarships have been awarded since our last meeting. Checks were mailed in June and the High School held a virtual ceremony. The plaque in the library has been updated. Scholarship recipients will be featured in the upcoming Foundation newsletter. 

Grounds Committee – Nora Weber & Karen Andersen

Karen reported that this committee has been on hiatus for the summer. Laura says she thinks that the consultant’s plan has been approved.
Programs Committee  - Since the Library has taken on this role there is no further need for the FOL to have a programs committee. Everyone agreed to discontinue this committee.  Pat will compile and archive records of the committee’s past work.
Blue River Library – Update

The library has reopened at a temporary location. It is doing “Story Time” for kids. It has received a lot of support from the community and from other libraries (including ours).
Little Free Library – Update

The LFL is doing well. There has been some publicity which helped promote it.
Outreach – Karen Anderson and Elizabeth Elliott
This topic has been well covered under earlier agenda items. Karen is still looking for volunteers to help at the Harvest Festival and during National Friends of the Library week in October. Pat will forward to her the names of people who volunteered to help with the (now cancelled) August sale. Laura suggested that having our own FOL website and link to the main library website might help with getting volunteers.
New Business
Nominating Committee
· We need to appoint 2 people to a nominating committee. They need to contact current officers and see whether they want to run again. The committee also looks for others willing to be nominated. The term of office is 1 year.
· The election process used last year involving both email ballots and in person voting worked well and will be used again this year.

News & Information Sharing

The Our Daily Bread people have repurchased the old church building. They are still using the leased location at the shopping center for baking. 
Future Meetings:  
· Our next meeting, the Annual Meeting, will be held on November 6, hopefully, in person!
· Note: The FOL Bulletin Board in the Konnie room may need a new caretaker. Kathleen Kistler volunteered to take on the job if the current person cannot continue with it.

Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 11:13 a.m.
Minutes submitted by Secretary, Kathleen Kistler.

